Breese, Robert

From:

Natasha Curran

Sent:

19 June 2019 09:25

To:

M&CP - Licensing

Subject:

Application to grant a variation of a premises licence - Stem & Glory, 60

Bartholomew Close EC1A 7BF(Farringdon within ward)

Attachments:

Application to grant a variation of a premises licence - Stem & Glory, 60

Bartholomew Close EC1A 7BF(Farringdon within ward).docx

Dear City

I object to this variation attached so soon after the City agreed that Stem and Glory could not serve alcohol to outside tables.

This year, the weather has not been dry or warm yet, plus there is ongoing building work outside which may also mean that restaurant users have not wishes to sit outside. So any argument put forward of there being no issues or complaints thus far, is not valid. It's too early to understand the noise generated from outside tables, and far too early to grant a variation.

I ask you again NOT to send me any paper letters regarding hearing meetings and their outcomes, via email is sufficient and preferred, thank you.

Kind regards, Natasha Curran

Bartholomew Close, EC1A 7HN